
Metro District November 17, 2015 Minutes 
 
 
The meeting held at Field Club prior to the senator dinner, was called to order by 
President Bobby Miller at 5:27pm. 
 
It was moved to accept the minutes of the previous meeting by Paul Schulte, 2nd 
Chris Proulx.    A vote was not taken to approve the minutes.    
 
The treasurer report was reviewed.    Dave will be bring voucher forms to the next 
meeting in January for expenses incurred by members such as mileage.  We are a 
little lover budget for the Senator dinner, but we sent money back to NSEA at the 
end of the year so we should be fine financially.   
 
It was mentioned that Capital and Elkhorn districts give stipends to locals and 
individuals when they attend a NSEA sponsored meeting/conference.   
 
NSEA-R had their fall conference in Grand Island. 
 
Maddie Fennell sent out minutes of the NSEA board meeting.   The next meeting will 
be Saturday Nov. 21.   
 
SEAN had their fall meeting.  It is the 60th anniversary of SEAN.   16 past presidents 
were in attendance with the main speaker being the Commissioner of the Nebraska 
Department of Education.   120 students were in attendance and the Outreach to 
teach was held on Nov. 14th at Mockingbird Elementary in Ralston.   A variety of 
projects were completed and worked on during the event which was very 
successful.  
 
EMAC met on Saturday Nov. 14 with 18 in attendance.   They are looking for an 
Asian/Pacific Islander member to fill a seat.   Their next meeting will be a Web Ex on 
Jan. 30, 2016.   They are looking for someone to receive the Great Plains Milestone 
Award.  They voted on the NSEA/EMAC Minority Involvement Plan / 3-1-(g).   
 
Andy Isaacson, Walta Sue Dodd and Marsha Edquist are on a committee to look at 
the governance and structure of NSEA.    Any and all suggestions or comments 
should be sent to one of the committee members.    
 
Elections are coming up and even number district seats are up for election along 
with Treasurer and Secretary.   NSEA board seats currently held by Paul Schulte and 
Maddie Fennell are also up for election.  Paul plans to run again for his seat.    
 
The next meeting will be January 21, 2016 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 5:51pm. 
 


